AANS EXCEPTION TO BUDGET POLICY

The AANS has recently made many changes regarding the financial improvements of the organization. Monthly financial statements, enhanced financial statement format, quarterly commentary, and an improved budgetary process have provided accurate and timely financial information. Another improvement in our financial philosophies is to employ an Exception to Budget Policy.

During the course of a year, the financial aspects of AANS can change frequently. New projects are proposed, new member benefits are debated, unexpected expenses are incurred, etc.  Before a change is implemented, the Finance Committee and/or the Executive Committee need to understand the financial ramifications of all decisions.

The attached Budget Exception Form is designed to provide the financial picture of any change during the discussion process. The form has three main parts. Part I is the Background/History section. All pertinent historical or background information should be described. Part II should list all income and expense estimates. Part III should include budget justifications, duration, and employee full-time equivalents. 

A Budget Exception Form should be submitted by the volunteer and staff champions to the Finance Committee. The Finance Committee will discuss the change, the pros, the cons, fiscal impact, and possible funding alternatives. The Finance Committee will make a recommendation on the fiscal impact to the Executive Committee. If any changes are proposed during the time period between the two Finance Committee meetings each year, the Budget Exception Form will be completed and submitted to the Executive Committee.

Recommendation: To enhance the financial effectiveness of the AANS and provide additional information when fiscal decisions are being made, this proposed Exception to Budget Process should be adopted. 

